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Metropolitan King County Council
Committee of the Whole

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Jeff Muhm

	Proposed No.:
	2022-0300
	Date:
	August 17, 2022




SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2022-0300 would approve bonuses for non-represented county employees who successfully refer candidates who are hired to serve as Corrections Officers, Detention Offices and Sheriff Deputies.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2022-0300 would approve bouses of $5,000 for non-represented county employees in any branch of government who successfully refer candidates who are hired and subsequently progress through the probationary periods as Corrections Officers, Detention Officers and Sheriff Deputies. The bonus program would be effective as soon as the ordinance goes into effect and would expire on December 31, 2022. 

BACKGROUND 
.
According to the Executive's transmittal letter, "[continues] to face unusually high vacancies" in the position of County Sheriff Deputy in the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) as well as in the positions of Adult Corrections Officer and Juvenile Detention Officer within the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).

To address the vacancies, both departments have been authorized to offer hiring bonuses of $7,500 to newly hired deputies and officers (candidates with no prior law enforcement experience) and $15,000 to lateral hires (candidates who currently work as sworn officers in law enforcement agencies in different jurisdictions). 

Despite the hiring bonuses, KCSO is currently experiencing approximately 120 vacancies in Sheriff Deputy positions and DAJD is currently experiencing approximately 75 vacancies for the positions of Corrections Officer and approximately 14 vacancies for the position of Detention Officer.

On July 26, 2022, the Council authorized a similar referral bonus program as outlined in Proposed Ordinance 2022-0300 for represented employees.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  Ordinance 19472] 


ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2022-0300 would offer non-represented county employees a bonus of $5,000 for successfully referring applicants who are hired and progress through the probationary periods to serve as Sheriff Deputies, Corrections Officers or Detention Officers. 

In order for an employee to receive the bonus, the proposed ordinance requires the following process and provisions:

· The applicant would provide the first and last name of the existing county employee who referred them to the appropriate agency (KCSO or DAJD) at the time the applicant submits the application.

· Applicants may only provide the name of one existing King County employee, and that employee must also be currently employed when the applicant is hired by the agency to serve as a Sheriff Deputy, Corrections Officer or Detention Officer. 

· Employees cannot receive a bonus for referring themselves as an applicant, and employees cannot receive a bonus for referring current county employees or someone who has been employed by King County within that last 12 months. 

This provisions in Proposed Ordinance 2022-0300 are substantively identical to the provisions of the referral bonus programs currently offered to represented county employees and would expire on December 31, 2022.

AMENDMENTS

The proposed amendment S1 would make technical and clarifying changes to the proposed ordinance.

INVITED

Richard Hayes, Department of Human Resources

ATTACHMENTS
1. Transmittal Letter
2. Fiscal Note
3. Striking Amendment S1
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